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14 TREE PRESERVATION ORDERS (AN98-2010) 
 
06/2010 - Ground at Forebank House, 2 Eadies Road, Dundee 
 
Members are asked to note that on 26th May, 2010 the Council made a provisional Tree Preservation 
Order on the abovementioned site.  The site is not located within a Conservation Area, but Forebank 
House is a Category B Listed Building.  This was done to protect the arboreal amenity of the area. 
 
No objections have been received to this Tree Preservation Order. 
 
05/2010 - Ground at Mount Rosa, 45 Seafield Road, Broughty Ferry, Dundee 
 
Members are asked to note that on 18th March, 2010 the Council made a provisional Tree 
Preservation Order on the abovementioned site.  The site is located within Forthill Conservation Area 
and is a Category B Listed Building.  This was done to protect the arboreal amenity of the area. 
 
There was one objection to the Tree Preservation Order.  This was from the owner of the site. 
 
T22 - T23 Sycamore and T24 - T25 Horse Chestnut - The objector is concerned that in his opinion 
these trees are affecting the stability of the random rubble walling.  The Forestry Officer met the 
objector on site.  The objector advised that if the trees were pruned he would be happy.  The objector 
applied to carry out the works, which were approved and the trees have been pruned.  If the trees 
were to become a problem in the future he can apply for further works. 
 
T20 Western Red Cedar, T21 Yew and T22 - T23 Sycamore - the objector is concerned about loss of 
winter sunlight.  The Forestry Officer advised the objector that he could apply to maintain the trees.  If 
the works complied with BS:3998:1989, recommendations for the tree works would be looked on 
favourably.  To date no works have been applied for. 
 
Members are asked to authorise the Depute Chief Executive (Support Services) and the Director of 
City Development to undertake the necessary procedures and confirm the above Tree Preservation 
Orders. 
 
Copies of the plans will be circulated to Group Leaders, the Lord Provost and Depute Lord Provost 
Borthwick. 
 
 
 


